The Masconomet School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) works to promote and protect the health, wellness and safety of all students.  The Council works in collaboration with Tri-Town Council, Tri-Town School Union, our families and our communities to collect and analyze data.  Based on the conclusions drawn, SHAC advises all interested shareholders by providing information, making recommendations for new or revised policies, and suggesting additional programming in order to enhance existing school curricula and services.


SHAC (SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL) MINUTES
October 16, 2018
Attendance:  R. Beardsell, P. Bullard, S. Burt, J. Daileanes, P. Delani, J. DeMatteis, K. DiNardo, Meredith Shaw, A. Schatzel, K Trevenen
Updates:

TTC and The Coalition- “Hidden in Plain Sight” program scheduled for November 27-29th. Looking for school representatives to attend and be available to answer questions/man tables.  Good turn-out 2 years ago and positive feedback received from community.   Presentation by Dr. Jeff Linkenbach of The Montana Institute “Learn about the Science of the Positive Framework” being held Nov 1st 8:30-10:30am. Boys and girls mentoring programs are up and running at elementary schools.  YAAB (Youth Action Advisory Board) has 14 members (all 10th -12th grade) focusing on vaping education.   YAAB has begun work with town of Topsfield to advocate for flavored tobacco ban and looking for peer education opportunities at both MS and HS level.  Gavin will explore opportunities with Dot and report back to group. Meredith announced Nicole Gregoire-Allis joined the TTC team as Coalition Coordinator

Masconomet:
Patty acknowledged Karen’s new position as Health Services Director.  John states CPR class for coaches will be held on 11/8, will offer to staff if spots open, life skills program (included opioid prevention) for 7 and 8 graders attended by staff.  Gavin and Karen reported on pneumonia cases at MS, information sent to parents and staff, extra cleaning by cleaning company (scheduled and ongoing), ongoing coordination and reporting to local and state boards of health.  Steve reports that regional pandemic planning by boards of health involving use of Masconomet as central location is on hold until new administrative company is in place. Karen reported 6 new AED’s (4 installed-MS 2nd floor by library, HS 2nd floor by elevator, link by the café and central office and 2 available in athletic office for coaches to sign out for practices off site). 4 old AED’s were replaced - MS and HS nurse’s offices, outside the trainer’s office, with the trainer and 3rd floor of HS by elevator.  The AED company is responsible for maintaining and training staff.  This brings us into compliance with the new MA regulations that came out in 7/18.
Old Business: 

YRBS Survey-Survey administration set for Monday, November 19th in an extended homeroom.  TTC provided all copies of the individual surveys and pencils.  Karen will work with House secretaries in HS to make homeroom packets, Gavin will identify help in MS.  Hope is to have survey online in 2019. Results should become available beginning in February.

Working Groups-Council decided instead of splitting off into small groups to work, we will work together on one area for the last hour of every meeting.  Tentative timeline and goals were identified and outlined below:

     Wellness-November, December, January

Goal-prepare draft of short policy with detailed guidelines using samples and regulations (Patty will provide). Have ready for school committee review by deadline.

     Recycling-February, March
Goals-establish what is currently being done and by whom. Collaborate with Tilly on School Committee, use Topsfield schools as model program.  Invite Environmental and DECA clubs to participate in planning process.  Look into incentive-based recycling, continue work with Doug on building storage area for bins. 
     YRBS-April, June
Goals-Review YRBS results, begin outlining plan for distribution of information, set goals for next year based on information
New Business: 
Vaping Education-TTC recommended Diane Knight from NE Tobacco Free Partnership as a staff resource for education around vaping.  Tentative date at the high school during a November faculty meeting, Gavin will speak to Dot regarding a MS date. Karen will notify Meredith of dates and assist in planning speaker.  MDPH Nicotine Addiction Toolkit for Schools was distributed and reviewed by council and initial recommendations made.  Karen and Meredith will work on a resource letter that will go home to parents when they have been notified their child has had a substance use infraction.  Karen will look up educational resources that show “Wet Lung” vs Normal Lung. Meredith with send information to John regarding possible speaker (Grande) for health classes. John will place the informational posters on athletic website. Meredith reported that YAAB is registered as an “84 “ group (a national organization that promotes nicotine education and advocacy).  Gavin expressed an interest in this group for MS students.
Holiday Assistance Program-Application letter reviewed by group, Karen will get signatures from superintendents and have it sent out to both districts on Nov 1st.  Julie will check with Guidance regarding referrals and Steve will give forms and information to SRO’s.

Miscellaneous-Steve reported out on the district’s ALICE drill this week, positive feedback from staff and parents.  Survey was completed by staff and questions/concerns will be followed up with by Steve.  
Next Meeting: 11/30/18
8:30am to 10:00am
HS Conference Room
